Minutes for the Regular Meeting 
of June 16, 2015

HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON TUESDAY, JUNE 16, 2015
Call to order:
Commissioner Stonebridge announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson 
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan Boyd, Katy Isaksen
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the May 14, 2015 meeting. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
The water use efficiency goal was discussed and the Engineer had a copy of the complete goal available for the meeting. There was some discussion. It will be posted to the web site. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve the goal of helping the City of Everett to reduce regional use by 3%. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to allow the Field Supervisor to sign the paperwork for the engineers for SEPA. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. The financial chapter and several others for the comp plan were presented for review. There was also a discussion regarding mapping. A lot of changes were made and it caused the budget to be exceeded. It was a consensus of the Board to allow the Engineer to proceed with a proposal for map books for the trucks.
   B. Rate Study:
Katy Isaksen had prepared a spreadsheet that showed a couple of different scenarios for rates over the next 5 years. She prepared the rate study to go with the Comp Plan. The rates reflect the projects that are incorporated into the Comp Plan. There was a lengthy discussion. There will be a rate hearing at the next two meetings to present the information to interested customers and decide which option to use. Katy will prepare a document to use for the hearings. Facility Charges were also discussed. 
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for May was 13% and for Friar Creek it was 6%. 
B. Auditor:
The exit conference was postponed by the Auditor. No alternate date has been set.
C. Shed/Outbuilding:
There was a lengthy discussion regarding the condition of the garage at the Office. The Commissioners directed the Field Supervisor to research types and costs of building a new shed or outbuilding. 
D. Adjustments:
There were two adjustments to customers’ accounts to approve. They had meter reads that were not correct. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve the adjustments. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for May were given to the Commissioners to review.

   B. Asset Depreciation:
There was some discussion regarding the asset depreciation for the District. It needs to be updated and Commissioner Johnson will contact the Accountant to discuss what would be involved.
   C. Low Income Apps:
There were two applications to review. One was not complete so it will be returned and the customer will be given an opportunity to reapply. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the application for 12730 251st. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers:
Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve vouchers 5106 through 5122 in the amount of $205,212.60. (this includes a payment to the Public Works Board for loans) Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for June in the amount of $13,947.80. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting, and rate hearing will be held on Tuesday; July 9, 2015 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:39pm June 16, 2015.
Approved:
July 9, 2015


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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